
 

 
Weekly newsletter 

Friday 22nd September 2023 
 
 
 
Dear parents and carers,  
 
Life and learning at Emmanuel continues to thrive and grow.   We celebrated being back to school 
together at our PFE barbecue event on Saturday, which was a wonderful event with excellent food! A 
huge thank you to the PFE for organising such an extravaganza, and we look forward to the events that 
are still to come this term.  It was the first week of Brass lessons for Years 5 and 6, and the children had 
brilliant feedback from their teacher Gwen at their willingness to listen, learn and improve; a brilliant 
example of our value of Resilience in action.  
 
And speaking of values, next week we will celebrate our Values week, where each class will take 
ownership of a value and dig deep into what it means so exhibit it in our daily lives.  We look forward to 
producing some incredible work and displaying it around the school. 
 
Clubs are in full swing and children are enjoying the wide range of our extra-curricular offer.  We are 
currently thinking about how we can improve this even further, so if you would like to be part of a 
parents’ club task group, please email the school office to let me know.  It would consist of brief 
meetings to canvass ideas and understand the needs and wants of the families here at Emmanuel. 
 
Wishing you all a lovely weekend, with hopefully less rain than we’ve seen these last few days! 
 
Miss Roscoe and the Emmanuel Team 
 
 
 

 
 
  
 
A word from our new vicar 
 
Dear Emmanuel, 

A hello from me, the new vicar at Emmanuel Parish Church! It was great to meet several of you at the 

BBQ last Saturday and it has been wonderful to welcome your children to church on Monday 

afternoons. They are SO well behaved and it’s a joy to have them join in with the singing and prayers 

so enthusiastically.  

 

My family and I moved to West Hampstead a month ago, having been living in Brussels for the past 

four years and in Washington D.C. before that. We are very happy to be back in London and 

particularly happy to find ourselves in a corner of London where we seem to be surrounded by people 

from all over the world including a large number of Europeans and Americans; so we feel right at 

home!  

  



When I was looking for vicar jobs in London, one of the big attractions about the position at 

Emmanuel Church was the close relationship that the church enjoys with the school. It is a mutual gift 

and I am looking forward to building on the excellent work that Fr Jonathan and Mthr Helen have 

done to foster that relationship. I hope that you will see the church as an extension of the supportive 

nurturing community that the school is so proud to be.  

  

Emmanuel is a church for all people, at whatever stage of life they find themselves. We are fortunate 

to be able to keep our doors open during the weekdays as well as on weekends. This is a space for you. 

Whether you are looking for a place to pray, to ask questions, to voice doubts, to celebrate life events, 

or simply just to be, you are very welcome. Our church is here to support and keep all of you in our 

prayers - the families and staff of Emmanuel school along with all those with whom they share their 

lives. 

  

I know first-hand how busy life is for parents of young children and I’m well aware of the pressures 

and millions of balls you are juggling. Please be assured of my prayers and don’t hesitate to get in 

touch if you would ever like to go for a coffee or a walk around the area. I’m always looking for 

opportunities to get to know this new community.  

  

And finally, on the 1st October we will celebrate Harvest Festival at church with an all age Eucharist at 

10:30. You are very welcome to come along, especially if you haven’t yet had an opportunity to join us 

for church on Sunday.  

  

As with last year, we will be celebrating harvest with a particular emphasis on providing food for 

those who are hungry. So Harvest in West Hampstead will be ‘Bring a tin Sunday’ and all the donations 

will be taken to Sidings Community Centre Foodhub. If you can’t make it on the 1st, never fear, we will 

be celebrating ‘Bring a tin Monday’ the following day in our school Harvest service as well!  

  

I look forward to seeing you at the school gate or in church in the near future.  

Revd Trin  

 
Meet the Parents at Emmanuel 
We will be holding our annual Meet the Parents event for Year 4, 5 
and 6 parents and children, on Thursday September 28th from 6 
to 7pm. This is an invaluable chance to talk frankly to parents and 
young people at our local secondary schools.  We will be inviting 
in families from Hampstead, Haverstock, La Sainte Union, 
Parliament Hill, UCL Academy and William Ellis schools. Please 
book a free ticket 
here:  https://EmmanuelMTP28Sept2023.eventbrite.co.uk   

 
 
Tennis Camp 
Parliament Hill Fields, Hampstead Heath, is running a Half price Tennis Camp over the October Half 
half-term school holiday. Please click here for more information.  
 
 
 
 

https://emmanuelmtp28sept2023.eventbrite.co.uk/
https://clubspark.lta.org.uk/RudolphSchoolofTennis


Attendance 
Our school target for attendance is 96%.  This week, well done to Year 1!   
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Class Attendance 
Nursery  88.3% 

Reception 94.8% 

Year 1 99.2% 

Year 2 97.9% 

Year 3 97.7% 

Year 4 97.5% 

Year 5 98.2% 

Year 6 98.9% 

School  97.2% 

Diary Dates 



 

School visionaries 
Congratulations to these children for showing our school vision and values this week:  

From Alpha to Omega - life in all its fullness. (John 10:10)  
 
Bianca and Caleb In Nursery 
Clara and Tyler In Reception  
Vinnie and Harry in Year 1  
Kira and Fleur in Year 2   
Josh and Yasmine in Year 3 
Amar and Clara in Year 4 
Ben K and Diana in Year 5 
Luken and Sabrina in Year 6 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 



 

 



 



 


